
MAP Zoom Meeting June 2 2020 
Attending: David Hargreaves, Dean Mills, Barry Mathias B, Peter Pare, Niall Parker, Lisa Baile, 
Guests: Ben McConchie, Steve Wright
Chair: Niall Parker
Note Taker: Peter Pare

 The meeting started with guest and Local Trustee Ben McConchie (NPI) providing an 
update with respect to the Trustees advocacy for the development of trails on Pender and 
specifically the trail connecting Magic Lake with the School.  Ben explained that he had 
had discussions with Dave Howe who is very supportive of MAP’s idea of a trail along 
this route and is waiting for MAP’s surveys to be complete and a plan to be developed so 
that he can support it “down town”. 

 Ben agreed that the CRD regional trail, for which survey work was done recently, will 
take decades to complete and thought a “quick win” would be good. 

 Ben wanted to hear what MAP’s plans were. 
 Niall explained that the survey along Schooner has been done and is posted on the MAP 

web site. It shows that there is MOTI Right of Way that is at least 3 meters wide for most
of the route on the south side of the road but with a few pinch points where the ROW 
narrows to about 1 meter. This would affect 3 or 4 properties. He mentioned that there 
may be a MOTI ROW behind these properties such that a land trade could be done to 
widen the road side. Niall asked if the LTC could help with this “trade”.  Steve Wright 
said that this would involve negotiation with PIPRC and that the Trust had no power to 
effect this. 

 Barry suggested that a chat with the school should be undertaken since if there is support 
for the trail from the school this would be important to get broader community support.  
Barry also says we have to plan our process and decide when to approach MOTI. 

 Niall says it is too early to come up with a budget for the trail. Dean wondered about a 
schematic of the trail for discussion purposes. Niall says that as soon as we start drawing 
lines on the trail there could be public concern. Niall suggested we need public 
interaction with the idea rather than having too developed a plan which would sound like 
a “done deal”.

 Niall explained that we have not contacted MOTI yet. 
 Peter E suggest a public meeting with the property owners… possibly a Zoom meeting.
 Peter P asked if we needed a partner who would have the means to actually build a trail at

the public meeting?
 Andrea suggested we needed the school children and their parents to actually express 

interest in the need for a safe trail which children could use to get to school. 
 Niall expressed uncertainty about what our next step is: Talk to landowners first?, get a 

partner?, develop a map?, get stories from supporters?
 Barry suggested Zoom conferences with individual land owners.  Or small groups?
 Niall suggested that he would find which property owners would be most affected

and have meetings with them asap. 
 Ben suggested do what LTC does. Post plans in Pender Post and on notice boards and 

leave the engagement to the property owners.  Ben also suggested someone develop a 
nice schematic map and/ or picture of an idealized trail. 

 Lisa suggested Frank Decote. She said she could ask him.



 Niall will get a list of the affected property owners.
 Ben said that time is an issue since the purse strings of the CRD will be tighter because of

COVID and action needs to be started soon.
 Niall proposed a subcommittee of himself, Dean and Barry to move these issues along.

 Niall reported on his meeting with PIPRC. The George Hill East Trail is in operation. 
Peter P showed pictures of the signs from the trail and also a picture of the new Monty’s 
trail gate made by Lisa.  Dean reported on positive responses from the public and PIPRC 
about the George Hill East trail.

 Bus. Need to say that there is no bus service this summer. Will be subject of the June 
Pender Post.  Niall will put a notice on Penderbus.org and the MAP website/blog.

 Discussed what we should do with the bus. Need a heated garage or at least a cover. 
Should be running but needs to be insured to run.  Niall suggested we should put it on 
Craig’s list to recover our expenses for the new engine.  
Niall made motion that we should the bus up for sale for a reasonable price. After some 
discussion Niall said he would check with Peter Murphy for a number to offer as initial 
price. 

 Peter P seconded the motion.
 Peter E suggested we offer to Hope Bay Bible Camp first before we put it up for sale.
 We decided to wait on voting on the motion till that is done.
 Barry suggested the sale of a bus will be difficult in the midst of Covid.

 $1375 donated from Green Angels for trail maintenance fund. Dave Hargreaves reported 
that the wood has been or is being delivered and no more help is needed. 

 Dave H gave financial report.  Bus Account: $816  General Account: $7485 Total: 
$8307.  Dave H assigned the donation from Green Angels to the Trails (General) Fund.  
He stated that he sensed support for the School trail from those who bought Green Angels
wood. 

Next meeting June 6 at 10AM.


